
 
 

CITY OF MELFORT 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

August 12, 2019 
 
  Minutes of the Committee of the Whole meeting held on Monday, August 12, 2019, in  
  the City Hall Council Chambers, Melfort, Saskatchewan, commencing at 4:29 p.m. 
 
 

 PRESENT: COUNCIL:Deputy Mayor Terry; Mayor Lang and Councillors Mitchell, Phillips, 
Benson, George and Hoenmans (by speakerphone). 

 
 STAFF: R. Danberg, City Manager; S. Peterson, City Treasurer; G. Gilmore, 

Director of Works & Utilities; J. Everitt, Director of Protective 
Services; B. Lutz, Director of Development, Planning & Community 
Relations and H. Audette, City Clerk. 

 
 
   

BRUNSWICK SCHOOL CROSSING IMPROVEMENTS  
 

 The Committee of the Whole reviewed the Brunswick School Crossing Improvements 
report dated July, 2019, prepared by Catterall & Wright, which notes that a 4-way stop is 
not warranted at the Bemister Ave E/Scotia St intersection, but recommends a curb 
extension/bulb-out, raised centre refuge island and a raised crosswalk.  The Director will 
write a letter to the North East School Division advising that the engineer also 
recommends that this intersection be supervised by school crossing guards.  Speed 
humps are also an option in the future if there is a need. 

 
The Committee recommends the reallocation of capital funds from the airport lighting 
project to complete the improvements at the Bemister Avenue East/Scotia Street 
intersection and the Bemister Avenue East sidewalk from Scotia Street to Brunswick 
Street.  Improvements at the remaining intersections will be brought to the 2020 capital 
budget for discussion. 

 
 The meeting adjourned at 4:42 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 __________________________                       __________ ____________________                                                            
 Mayor                                                                 City Clerk 


